
     

 
 

 
 
 

LUKE 1:17 – “To turn the hearts of the fathers to the children, and the disobedient to the wisdom of the just; 
to make ready a people prepared for the Lord.” 
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19 September 2017 

Dear VLCS Parents, 
Greetings to you and your family in the beautiful name of our Lord Jesus Christ. Thank you for 
giving your time to attend this term’s PSF. We appreciate your partnership! 
Minutes of Parent Staff Fellowship, 18 September 2017 
Commenced at 7:00pm with prayer and welcome by Mrs Boey, then worship led by Mrs Laura 
Lim and student worship team. After worship, Mrs Boey reiterated the purpose of PSF is to 
gather with staff and fellow parents to give feedback, suggestions for improvement, and prayer 
partnership in building the lives of our students and restoring Christian Education to the glory 
of God. Hence, it is very encouraging to see parents make time for PSF and put their hands to 
the plow for His Kingdom in school. 
 
Refreshments were served by student leaders while we listened to the following: 
Testimonies: 
Testimony by new student, Joyce Ng. 
Testimony by student, Moses Chin – “Dream Big and be inspired to persevere and not give up”. 
Testimony by Moses’ father, Pastor Christopher Chin. 
Testimonies about the recent Regional Student Convention in Sabah, by parents Mrs Irene Lee, 
Mrs Celine Yuen, and Dr Nadine Oliver. 
 
Missions: 
Education Missions – Our students have been invited by schools using the ACE curriculum in 
China and Thailand to serve as Educational Assistants (for two weeks to one year). 
 
New CCAs:  
Art Class – Thursdays after school, conducted by an award-winning artist, Mrs Namiko Chan 
Takahashi. Her art studio is behind Fitness Protocol, our neighbours in the HCSA community. 
Gardening Club – for Middle School students, Tuesday mornings, conducted by Mrs Thip Yee. 
Chinese Bible Reading – Facilitated by a parent volunteer on Monday or Tuesday afternoons. 
 
Prayer Requests:  
Wisdom for submission of application for EduTrust certification. 
Preparations for School Camp and VLCS Got Talent in October. 
 
Fellowship: 
20-minutes break-out session into Junior and Senior learning centres for Q&A and prayer.  
There was a suggestion to gather parents and staff in smaller groups for closer friendship and 
prayer fellowship. It is our prayer that every parent make it a priority to attend PSF. 
 
Presentation of Honour Roll Certificates:  
As the number attaining Honour Roll continues to increase, these were presented to the 
students by their parents each Learning Centre at a time. To God be the glory! 
 
Closed at 9:00pm with prayers by pastors Lee Hak Meng, Christopher Chin, and Sean Yu. 
 
In His service, 
Mr Alistair Quirey, Operations Manager 


